TBI  Admin meeting  1 May 2018

Note on proposed members' information review email

Previous Admin discussion


The need to send out a membership renewal email (initially intended to be sent out in March) was discussed at the Admin meetind on 21 March.  the possibility was raised of using it to ask members to confirm that the information we held about them in the membership database, including their expressed interests, was correct, and to invite them to send us corrections if appropriate.


Martin was asked to act on this, as he had been thinking about membership records with regard to GDPR, and he suggested that Bob Neish might be asked to help with the technical aspects of manipulating the database.

Subsequent correspondence


Martin initiated an email exchange with Bob and Peter, both of whom made comments on the structure of the membership database and suggestions as to how the information in it could be incorporated into a mailmerge email to members.


As most of those involved were then away for a week or two, nothing further happened until Peter revived the issue with an email on 18 April (to Julie, Martin and Bob), which assumed that the objectives of the operation were first to update the information we hold about our members, and second, if this was thought to be required by the GDPR, to confirm members' consent to our holding this information.


With regard to the second objective, Martin suggested we could assume that members' consent to our holding their information was implied by their providing it when they joined.  With regard to the second, Julie voiced encouragement, but despite Peter's suggesting a meeting to discuss how to proceed, nothing happened.

Provisional and required action


Provisional action has taken the form of some experimental work by Peter with the membership database and Mailchimp, resulting in the sending of a test email to directors and Bob, along the lines of what might be sent to members, and including information from the database transferred to merge fields in a selective Mailchimp mailing list.


Required action includes some remedial work on the database (Bob has made suggestions about this); decision about the form the email should take and what information should be included in it in order that it can be updated if necessary; the technical task of extracting the required information from the database and incorporating it into a Mailchimp mailing list - unless, of course, a different mailmerge method is preferred - and composing and sending an appropriate email to members.


This would seem to require the setting up of a small working group, and that group getting down to work to get the job done.
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